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From the Pastor’s Study: 
 

So then, a Sabbath rest still remains for the people of God; for those 
who enter God’s rest also cease from their labors as God did from his. 
Let us therefore make every effort to enter that rest...” (Hebrews 4: 9-
11a) 
 
June is upon us and it is hard to believe that summer is finally here.  I 
know many of us have trips planned to travel with friends or family. For 
some of us (especially those in education or our youth), June is the begin-
ning of a season where we catch our breath to get ready for the fall. For 
those among us in agriculture or farming, it is the complete opposite. This is one of the 
busiest times of the year for them as hay continues to be put up, livestock is cared for in 
the heat, and crops are tended to. 
 As a Pastor, June has traditionally been a month of spiritual rest/renewal for me. I 
usually take time to reflect on the previous year’s ministry, and then begin making long-
range plans for the next year. This includes everything from choosing preaching texts, 
drafting liturgies, planning classes, and even working to create some fun ministry pro-
gramming. June is also traditionally when all the Holston Conference clergy and laity 
come together to meet as an Annual Conference. This is a time where church business is 
done, but it is also a time of fellowship, renewal, retreat, and inspiration for mission. {You 
can find more details about the upcoming Annual Conference in this edition of The Flame 
newsletter.} 
 I also hope that you will find time this month to rest and be in retreat as I will be. 
For some of you, this will come naturally. For others of you it might sound impossible 
because of all that needs to be done. Still, we are called to find a time for Sabbath rest 
just as God did in the story of creation. God gently commands this so that we can remain 
balanced and centered on him.  
 Annually I try to remind myself of the wise words of Pastor/Author Rev. Eugene 
Peterson, who says, “Sabbath is the time set aside to do nothing so that we can receive 
everything, to set aside our anxious attempts to make ourselves useful, to set aside our 
tense restlessness, to set aside our media-satiated boredom. Sabbath is the time to receive 
silence and let it deepen into gratitude, to receive quiet into which forgotten faces and 
voices unobtrusively make themselves present, to receive the days of the just completed 
week and absorb the wonder and miracle still reverberating from each one, to receive our 
Lord's amazing grace.” He also reminds us that, “Sabbath is that uncluttered time and 
space in which we can distance ourselves from our own activities enough to see what 
God is doing.” 
 We were given the gift of Sabbath so that we can be strengthened in our hearts, 
souls, and even our bodies by God alone. A Sabbath practice could be as simple as a 
prayerful hike in the woods, or even an hour in the evenings to meditate on God’s word 
and to pray. It could also mean a whole day away devoted to rest and reflection.  I hope 
you will join me in striving to carve away some time to rest, to commune with God, and 
to be prayerfully centered on Christ this month.”  
 

Lots of Hope! 
 

Chris 
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 Sue’s News - June 2024 
Wow! June!  kind of gauge the change of seasons by 
staring out my office window. I love my window! 
Today definitely looks and feels like early summer. I 
am writing this on May 30, and today is an ABSO-
LUTELY BEAUTIFUL (an AB day as Todd Howell 
would say) day. I can’t wait to get home and play in 
the dirt and I can’t wait for summer tomatoes. Say a 
big prayer for my little garden. It needs all the help it 
can get. 
 June is going to be busy at the church. We 
start the month off with communion on the 2nd, fol-
lowed by Marlee’s study class after worship and 
then a wedding shower at 1:30 for Greyson Strick-
land and Erin Roberts who will be getting married at 
the end of the month. Congratulations, Greyson and 
Erin! 
 On Wednesday the 5th we are going to have 
our June family night supper at 6 PM. (Choir, re-
member that we will not practice on this night so we 
can enjoy the picnic.) It will be an “indoor in the 
fellowship hall” picnic. Chris is going to grill hot 
dogs and burgers, and we are asking everyone to 
bring picnic sides and desserts. If you are willing to 
provide things like pickles, sliced tomatoes and on-
ions or lettuce, please let me know in advance that 
you will bring some of these things. If I don’t hear 
from people, I will need to go to the store on 
Wednesday and buy these things. You have to have 
these things for good burgers! 
 On Sunday the 9th we will have morning 
worship followed at 1:30 by a wedding shower for 
newlyweds Hannah (Harrell) and Hagen Lands. 
Congratulations, Hannah and Hagen, who were 
married on May 18th. Pastor Chris, Marlee Tierce , 
and Wes Hibbert will be leaving that Sunday after-
noon for the 2024 Annual Conference at Lake Ju-
naluska. 
 There are lots more things that will be going 
on in June, but to end the month our youth group 
and adult leaders will be leaving on June 30th on a 
mission trip back to a the place in Kentucky where 
they worked 2 years ago where a tornado devastated 
the area. This is the Princeton/Dawson’s Creek area. 
A few days ago another tornado went through this 
same area so they know there will be lots of work to 
be done. Please begin to pray for our missioners as 
they prepare for their trip to Kentucky. 
 Watch for emails and texts throughout the 
month and read your Sunday bulletins to find out 

about other happenings during June. Take some time 
to enjoy the beautiful weather and plan to be with 
us on Sundays throughout the month. June is going 
to be a great month at First UMC Madisonville. 

Sue 
Read Together for June 
 
This year Rev. Chris Black in-
vites you to join him in partici-
pating in the Holston Confer-
ence’s “Read Together” initia-
tive. This opportunity challeng-
es us to read through the whole 
Bible in one year. In 2024, we 
will be reading the Bible chron-
ologically using a path laid out 
in J. Ellsworth Kalas’s “The Grand Sweep: 365 Days 
from Genesis through Revelation”. This reading 
plan asks us to read only 2-3 chapters a day which 
will be much less burdensome than previous years 
studies.  
 
Readings for June 2024 

JUNE 1 Ezra 9-10, 
Psalm 93 
JUNE 2 Nehemiah 1-3 
JUNE 3 Nehemiah 4-6 
JUNE 4 Nehemiah 7-8, 
Psalms 94-95 
JUNE 5 Nehemiah 9-
10, Psalm 96 
JUNE 6 Nehemiah 11-
13 
JUNE 7 Esther 1-3, 
Psalm 97 
JUNE 8 Esther 4-6 
JUNE 9 Esther 7-10 
JUNE 10 Job 1-3 
JUNE 11 Job 4-6 
JUNE 12 Job 7-9 
JUNE 13 Job 10-12 
JUNE 14 Job 13-15, 
Psalm 98 
JUNE 15 Job 16-18 
JUNE 16 Job 19-21 
JUNE 17 Job 22-24 
JUNE 18 Jobs 25-28 

JUNE 19 Job 29-31 
JUNE 20 Job 32-34 
JUNE 21 Job 35-37, 
Psalm 99  
JUNE 22 Job 38-41 
JUNE 23 Job 42 Psalms 
100-101  
JUNE 24 Ecclesiastes 
1-3  
JUNE 25 Ecclesiastes 
4-6 Podcast  
JUNE 26 Ecclesiastes 
7-9  
JUNE 27 Ecclesiastes 
10-12  
JUNE 28 Song of Solo-
mon 1-3 Psalm102  
JUNE 29 Song of Solo-
mon 4-6 
JUNE 30 Song of Solo-
mon 7-8 Psalm 103 
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Church Directory Photos If You Didn’t 
Get Your Pics Made 
If you were unable to come for a recent photog-
raphy session for our church directory, you can still 
participate in the directory. Please either send your 
photograph by email to Richard, or give a physical 
photograph to him or Carol McKenzie to be 
scanned. These pictures will be quickly  returned to 
you. Do Not use previously printed material (e.g. 
magazines, previous directory, etc.) If you have any 
questions feel free to contact Carol McKenzie. 
  
Bible Fellowship Class 
The Bible Fellowship wel-
comes you to our current 
study which began on May 
26th! We discuss and pray 
about current events as we 
see the connections in the 
Bible to our daily lives. 
Please consider joining our 
group right after church in 
the Youth Room to share 
lunch and enjoy discussions 
as we learn more from the scriptures. Our  study is 
“Growing Older and Wiser” by Dale and Sandy 
Larsen. 
 From the day we are born we grow older, 
but do we grow wiser each day as we get older? 
This study uses scripture from the Old and New 
Testament to discover the Bible's perspective on 
aging, and encourages us to reflect on the questions 
about who we are and what we believe. We'll dis-
cover how God can effectively and powerfully use 
those who have grown wiser with the passing years. 
Each of the 9 chapters focuses on a different aspect 
so you can attend as you are able and find ways to 
grow in tune with what God wants you to become. 
Marlee Tierce already has the books so just let her 
know if you want one. 
 
Are you interested in joining our 
Church? 
We are a faith community that is incredibly blessed 
because we have so many active members! Howev-
er, we are also blessed because we have numerous 
folks who have been faithful as long-time visitors, 
and some who have been wonderful short-term 
guests. If you are someone who is interested in 
learning more about what it means to join the 

church as a full member, please feel free to reach 
out to Rev. Chris Black by email 
cblack@firstumcmadisonville.org or you can call or 
text him on his cell. We are so blessed to be such a 
vibrant and multifaceted community of Christian 
disciples!  
 
Looking Ahead to the Next Annual Con-
ference 
Continuing with our Together theme, the 2024 Hol-
ston Annual Conference will focus on serving to-
gether. 2024 is our bicentennial year, and as we 
celebrate the past 200 years, we will be looking 
back at some of the ways Holston has served its 
communities. We will also be highlighting our pre-
sent ministries and planning ways to serve into the 
future.  

We hope you will 
begin praying for 
our Annual Confer-
ence today, and 
that you will con-
tinue in the days to 
come. Members of 
the Annual Confer-
ence will be gath-

ering at Lake Junaluska June 9-12, 2024, and others 
may join via livestream that will be posted on 
ac.holston.org.  
 
Holston Conference Missions Offering: 
New Voices  
(From Holston.org) 
 
The Holston Conference is blessed with several 
fruitful, effective ministries that help our young peo-
ple find their voices for faithful leadership, and this 
year’s annual conference missions offering will sup-
port those ministries raising up and equipping 
young voices.  
 The New Voices offering will benefit our 
five conference camps, our five campus ministries, 
and our two colleges/universities, allowing them 
new opportunities to equip young leaders as they 
have for many years. In fact, it’s likely that there’s a 
leader in your congregation right now whose faith 
has been affected or shaped by an experience in a 
Holston Conference camp, campus ministry, or col-
lege.  
(continued on page 4)  
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(continued from page 3)  
Will your congregation please consider making a 
generous gift toward this mission offering to ensure 
that New Voices are equipped to lead our confer-
ence and its congregations for years to come? If each 
congregation contributes $3,000, our mission offer-
ing will total $1.5 million, and each of these vital 
ministries will receive $125,000 to equip New Voic-
es.  
 
Holy Conferencing 
A Reflection from our Annual Conference 
Representative Marlee Tierce: 
What Is the Purpose of the Annual Conference? An-
nual Conference is a yearly meeting of Holston Unit-
ed Methodists (lay and clergy) for spiritual renewal, 
missions reporting, business and ministry decisions; 
also, appointments and ordination of clergy take 
place. The purpose of the Annual Conference is to 
connect, equip, and inspire local churches in our 
shared mission of making disciples of Jesus Christ for 
the transformation of the world. John Wesley desired 
the Annual Conference to be a means of God’s grace 
through Christian “conferencing.” 
 The first Annual Conference was on Monday, 
June 25, 1744.  “The following persons being met at 
the Foundry – John Wesley, Charles Wesley, John 
Hodges, Henry Piers, Samuel Taylor, and John Meri-
ton – after some time spent in prayer, the design of 
our meeting was proposed, namely, to consider what 
to teach; how to teach; and what to do, i.e., how to 
regulate our doctrine, discipline, and practice.” 
 As a connectional faith body in the 21st cen-
tury we continue many of Wesley’s organizational 
principles including maintaining an equal number of 
lay and clergy members. Lay members are elected at 
the charge conference of the local church/charge 
each year. Members-at-large are laity elected annu-
ally at District Conferences. Other lay members are 
included based on positions and offices held within 
the districts and annual conference as outlined in the 
Discipline. 
 I am honored to represent First UMC of Mad-
isonville at the 2024 Holston Annual Conference in 
Lake Junaluska from June 9-12.  Wes Hibbert will 
also attend as a Hiwassee District representative.  
What an amazing opportunity to attend following 
the week I spent as a marshal at the General Confer-
ence in Charlotte, North Carolina!   
 At this upcoming Annual Conference we will 
witness the ordination/commissioning of new clergy, 

as well as recognize those who are retiring. We will 
also honor those clergy who have passed away dur-
ing the last year. We will hear reports from: Our Res-
ident Bishop, Our Conference Lay Leader, The 
Council on Finance & Admin., The Board of Pen-
sions, The Committee on Rules and Order, The Dis-
cipleship Team, The General Conference Delega-
tion, The Conference Trustees, our lo-
cal/international missions team, our Wesley Founda-
tions, some of our UMC affiliated seminaries, and 
our Holston Conference Colleges. We will also hear 
from those representing our Board of Ordained Min-
istry, The Sexual Ethics Committee, The Nurture 
Team, The Dismantling Racism Taskforce, The Unit-
ed Women in Faith, The United Methodist Men, The 
Outreach and Advocacy Team, The Committee on 
Nominations, The Children’s Ministry, Holston Con-
ference Youth, and Young Adults, The Cabinet, The 
Committee on Congregational Development, and the 
Committee on Petitions and Resolutions.  
 At this time, there are no petitions submitted 
for a vote. However, there is one resolution and in-
formation on the actions taken by the committee on 
the referred resolutions from 2023. The resolution 
requests that the Bishop and Cabinet form a confer-
ence-level team to equip local churches to minister 
to and with people of the LGBTQIA+ community. 
Please note that this year’s annual conference will 
not vote on anything that occurred at the General 
Conference since those business items are not in ef-
fect until January 1, 2025 or after. 
 One of the last annual acts of the Conference 
is the fixing of clergy appointments by the Bishop 
and the Cabinet. Appointment changes were an-
nounced last month, but the fixing of appointments 
makes things official for the upcoming year. 
 The gathering at Lake Junaluska promises to 
be a formative time where we can celebrate all the 
great ministry that our local churches in the Annual 
Conference have accomplished during the past year. 
It will be a wonderful time of worship, prayer, learn-
ing, and celebration. If you would like more infor-
mation about the upcoming Annual Conference or 
you would like to read the Book of Reports please 
feel free to explore all the resources at Holston.org.  
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Mark your calendars for a Family Night 
Cookout!  

On Wednesday, June 5th at 
6:00 p.m. we will be having 
our monthly family night sup-
per but we will be having a 
cookout together! Pastor Chris 
will be grilling hot dogs and 
hamburgers, and you are in-
vited to bring your favorite 
BBQ side dish or dessert. 

(That means potato salad, baked beans, cole slaw, 
hot dog chili, potato chips, etc.) This will also be the 
supper for the Youth (so you might want to add a lit-
tle extra.) **Please let Sue know if you are willing to 
provide some burger fixings like: sliced tomato, on-
ions, lettuce, pickles, etc.** 
 If you prefer eating veggie burgers/dogs just 
bring them along and Chris will cook them. We will 
eat in our fellowship hall since it will be a little hot 
that night. Every time we have a family night supper 
it is a wonderful time to fellowship and break bread 
together and our dinner on June 5th will be no differ-
ent! Please join us! 
( 
 
Youth Mission Trip has been scheduled! 

The Youth Group has made plans to return to Prince-
ton, Kentucky for their annual mission trip. The group 
will be taking part in “Operation Recovery” with 
Crossroads Missions. You may remember that we 
helped in this community back in 2022 with tornado 
relief and construction. The upcoming trip will be 
helping with more disaster relief, tornado damage, 
and construction. If your youth would like to go, 
please have them register on our website by June 
21st. You can find details about the trip under our 
“mission” tab on the website. If you would like de-
tails about volunteering as an adult please talk with 

Vanessa Barr, Jerry Barr, or Rev. Chris Black. If you 
would like more information about the Crossroads 
Operation Recovery go to this Website: 
h t t ps : / / c ros s roadsmis s ions .com/mul t i -day -
opportunities/wky/ 
 On a side note. the end of May this year saw 
more tornadoes causing death, havoc and destruction 
in western Kentucky once again. One tore through 
Dawson Springs, where our youth worked in 2022.  
 
VBS - Save the Date! 

Mark your calen-
dars now. Our 
2024 Bible School 
will begin on Sun-
day July 21st and 
end with a pool 
party on Thursday 
July 25th at Sweet-
water City pool. 

Our theme this year will be Cokesbury’s CAMP FIRE-
LIGHT, and we will again join forces with Madi-
sonville Presbyterian Church to offer a great Bible 
School to our community. We will have class for all 
ages-children through adults, and a great supper meal 
will be provided each evening. We will need lots of 
volunteers. Please let Sue know if would like to help.  
 
Successful Salad Bar!  
The UWF salad bar 
extravaganza was a 
big success.  We 
made $2,010 for 
the scholarship 
fund between the 
salad bar and silent 
auction. The big 
winner of the day 
was Peggy Wengert who outbid several others for 
Steve Tweed’s photo of Bald River Falls. Everyone 
had a good meal, enjoyed fellowship, and had fun 
rivaling others for the auction items. The officers wish 
to thank all who helped with set up and clean up, 
donating items of food and auction items and those 
who came to support our cause.  
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Our Gifts 

For the month of May, 2024 
Giving to the General Fund:   

Needed: $ 23,153 Received:  $ 13,892 
  

 
 

Our Presence 
Average Attendance for May 2024 

In person Worship - 88 Online Worship - 3 
Youth - 12 Ignite - 910 United Women in Faith - 8 

Pastor’s Bible Studies - 8  Sunday Bible  
Fellowship– 9 

 

 
Flowers for June 

June 2,Communion Sunday 
June 9, in memory of Kristen Holland from the 

Holland/Summitt family 
June 16, open 
June 23, open 

June 30, Margaret & Chad Chester 
 

Coffee Bar for June 
June 2, Jill Alliman 

June 9, Peggy Wengert & Janet Tweed 
June 16, Fathers Day 

June 23, Open 
June 30, Open 

We Support our Church By: 

 

How to Avoid Getting Scammed! 
 

Financial scams are on the increase! The FBI last 
year reported over 880,000 complaints with po-
tential losses exceeding $12.5 billion - and these 
are the cases that were reported. We’ve seen it 
happen here at First UMC as well, when someone 
managed to get members’ email addresses/mobile 
numbers, and started sending messages that 
LOOKED like they were coming from Rev. Chris 
(it was NOT him) asking people to go buy gift 
cards, and send the scammers the numbers on the 
back of the cards.   
 

The Federal Trade Commission has some helpful 
information for you. First of all, here are “Four 
Signs That It’s a Scam” 
 

1. Scammers PRETEND to be from an organiza-
tion you know. 

2. Scammers say there is a PROBLEM or a PRIZE, 
3. Scammers PRESSURE you to act immediately. 
4. Scammers tell you to PAY in a specific way. 
 

What can you do to protect yourself? 
 NEVER allow anyone you don’t know to take 

remote control of your computer!!!!! 
 Block unwanted calls and text messages. Take 

steps to block unwanted calls and to filter un-
wanted text messages. 

 Don’t give your personal or financial infor-
mation in response to a request that you didn’t 
expect. Honest organizations won’t call, email, 

or text to ask for your passwords, personal in-
formation, like your Social Security, Medicare 
info, bank account, or credit card numbers. 

 If you get an email or text message from a 
company you do business with and you think 
it’s real, it’s still best not to click on any links. 
Instead, contact them using a phone number or 
website you know is trustworthy. Or look up 
their phone number. Don’t call a number they 
gave you or the number from your caller ID. 
Scammers caller IDs are always fake, and 
might even be a 423 area code and local num-
ber. - Caller IDs, phone numbers, and email 
addresses are VERY easy to fake. 

 Resist the pressure to act immediately. Honest 
businesses will give you time to make a deci-
sion. Anyone who pressures you to pay or give 
them your personal information is a scammer. 

 Know how scammers tell you to pay. Never 
pay someone who insists that you can only pay 
with cryptocurrency, a wire transfer ser-
vice like Western Union or MoneyGram, 
a payment app, or a gift card. And never de-
posit a check and send money back to some-
one. 

Most importantly, stop and talk to someone you 
trust before you do anything else, tell someone -  
a friend, a family member, a neighbor - what hap-
pened. Talking about it could help you realize it’s 
a scam. 
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On-going Prayer  
Concerns:   

 
Amanda Schoofs & Potts 
 family (Dopkins family 
 and friends) 
Keith UMC in Athens 
Kat Ahart & Barbara Baiz 
Doug Warren & family 
Angie, Leon & Daniel 
McLemore & Nellie Worthy 
Larry Davis 
Doug Riddle (Patty W. Jones’ 
 brother) 
Alan and Deb Bell  friends of 
 the Barrs 
Cathy & Alan Carroll (Tweed 
 family) 
Doug Warren and family 
Jared Spader & family (Barr 
 friends) 
Jeffrey Houvenagle 
Mary Ann & Ken Nelson 
 (Dopkins’ friends) 
Tanyia Jenkins Hughes (Cavett 
 friend) 
Vanessa Barr’s mother, sister 
 & friend 
Leslie Bankston (Carey 
 Kefauver’s friend) 
Christine & Joel (Slouka  
 request) 
Vince Maiuri (John’s brother) 
Dwight West (Tallent friend) 
Pamela Weston (McNeece 
 friend) 

Betty Dyke (Pastor Chris’ 
 grandmother) 
Mike Cole (friend of Larry 
 Davis) 
Rapking family 
Jane Freriches 
Joe Alan Johnson 
Joe Grubb 
Robert 
Bryan Tallent 
Joseph Certo (Armida Conley’s 
 brother) 
Sandy Taylor 
Taber family, Capoldi family, 
Pat Cody & Jim Miller and 
Lynn Klan (Hibbert requests) 
Jordan Raper 
Ruppel friends Helga Bolger, 
Patty Baker, Karen Neubeck & 
 Mike & Lisa 
Bryson Raper (Strickland 
 friend) 
Jim & Kay Ashley (Barger 
 family) 
Denise Coleman  
Cammille Williams (Marlee 
 Tierce’s friend) 
Vanmali & Bhanu Kanabar 
Mary Margaret Mason 
David Fritts (Jan Johnson 
 friend) 
Carol King  (McNeece aunt) 
Janie & Jack Thomas 
 (Hamilton family) 
Steve Oaks 
 

Alyssa Slouka, Christine & Jo
 el, & Molly Gilroy (
 Melanie Slouka’s  
 requests) 
Alliman friend Kayla & kids  
Mable Graham 
Mari Rosian (Gabi Tallent’s 
 mother) 
John Stratton, Mary & Tony 
 Nelson, Norman 
 Nelson and Valarie 
 Stratton  (Nelson 
 family) 
Todd Strickland 
Jo West 
The Kapileo family 
Sandy & Mike O’Neill 
 

 
If you have placed a family 
member or a friend on our 
prayer list and they have 
reached a point where they 
can come off, please let Sue 
know. 
 

In most instances, names 
will remain on the ongo-
ing prayer list for two 
months.  

  We Support Our Church By Our Prayers 

Our Active Military Personnel:  
 

Shawn Gregg—US Army 
Nathan Greenwood—US Naval Reserves  
David Hargett—US Army 
Robert Haller—US Marine Reserves 
Zach Johnston—US Army 
Adam Thornton—US Coast Guard Reserves 
 
If you would like addresses for our church family 
members who are in the military, nursing homes, or 
assisted living, please call the office. 

Those in Nursing Homes or  
Assisted Living: 
 

Mary Margaret Mason  
 Wood Village Assisted Living 
Wayne Peery 
 Wood Village  
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Meetings 
United Methodist Men 

The United Methodist Men will 
next meet on Sunday, June 9th 
at 8:30 AM in the Fellowship 
Hall. All men of the church are 
invited. Breakfast will be provided.  

Board of Trustees 

The Trustees will meet on Monday, June 10th at 
6:30 PM in the conference room.   

Finance 

The Finance Committee will meet on Tuesday, 
June 11th at 6 PM in the conference room. 

United Women in Faith 

United Women in Faith will next meet on Sun-
day, June 16th at 11:45 AM in the 
Fellowship Hall. All women of the 
church are invited. A special lunch-
eon will be provided. See Janet 
Ruppel or Jill Alliman for details. 

Youth Programming 

The United Methodist Youth Fellowship meets 
on Wednesday evenings at 6:00 PM. 

IGNITE Children’s ministry is on hiatus for the 
Summer, and will start back up when school 
starts. 

Choir Practice 

The chancel choir practices on Wednesday        
evenings at 6 PM.   

Scouting Troops 

The Cub Scouts are on hiatus for the Summer. 

The Scouts BSA meet at 7 PM on Mondays in 
the Community Room. 

The Girl Scouts currentlyhave no meetings 
scheduled in June. 

Watch your e-mail and the bulletins for more  in-
fo/reminders on these meetings. ANY CHANGES 
WILL BE REFLECTED INSTANTLY ON THE ONLINE 
CALENDAR AT 1umcm.com 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

1 Nathanael Clement 

 Melanie Slouka 

6 Wanda Barger 

9 Jaxon Pfrogner 

 Mimi Pfrogner 
20 Kimberly Buckett 

 Alan Holloway 

24 Sue Hamilton 

27 James Cox 

28 Allan Benton 

30 Kathleen Cornett 
 Wesley Hubert 
 Adalay Rector 

9 Haley & Trent Allen 

13 Bryan & Mia Sage Beason 

17 Peter & Jill Alliman 

24 Steve & Janet Tweed 

26 Jim & Mary Schnegg 

6 Ed & Janet Ruppel 

3 Ray & Dora Nelson 

Are we missing your name?  

We would like to hear from you if your name 
is left off of the birthday or anniversary lists.   
Please call or text the office at (423) 442-2471 
or email rbeaubien@firstumcmadisonville.org.   
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Sunday, June 2, 2024 
10:30 AM - 11:30 AM Worship Service 
 Main Sanctuary 
12:00 PM - 01:30 PM Bible Fellowship 
 Youth Room 
01:30 PM - 03:00 PM Strickland/Roberts  
 Shower Gathering Area 
Monday, June 3, 2024 
07:00 PM - 08:30 PM Scouts Troop 10 
 Community Room 
Tuesday, June 4, 2024 
05:00 PM - 06:00 PM Community Café
 Fellowship Hall 
Wednesday, June 5, 2024 
12:00 PM - 12:30 PM Midweek Communion
 Main Sanctuary 
06:00 PM - 07:00 PM Church Picnic/Cookout
 Fellowship Hall 
06:00 PM - 08:00 PM United Methodist Youth
 Youth Room 
Thursday, June 6, 2024 
05:30 PM - 06:00 PM Isaiah 117 Team
 Youth Room 
Friday, June 7, 2024 
05:30 PM - 06:00 PM Alcoholics Anonymous
 Community Room 
Sunday, June 9, 2024 
08:30 AM - 09:30 AM United Methodist Men
 Fellowship Hall 
10:30 AM - 11:30 AM Worship Service
 Main Sanctuary 
01:30 PM - 02:30 PM Harrell/Land Shower
 Gathering Area 
Monday, June 10, 2024 
06:30 PM - 07:30 PM Trustees 
 Conference Room 
07:00 PM - 08:30 PM Scouts Troop 10
 Community Room 
Tuesday, June 11, 2024 
08:00 AM - 12:30 PM Lion's Club Eye Exams  
 Community Room 
05:00 PM - 06:00 PM Community Café
 Fellowship Hall 
06:00 PM - 07:00 PM Finance Committee
 Conference Room 
Wednesday, June 12, 2024 
06:00 PM - 07:00 PM Choir Rehearsal
 Main Sanctuary 
06:00 PM - 08:00 PM United Methodist Youth
 Youth Room 
Friday, June 14, 2024 
05:30 PM - 06:00 PM Alcoholics Anonymous
  Community Room 
 
 

Sunday, June 16, 2024 
10:30 AM - 11:30 AM Worship Service
 Main Sanctuary 
11:45 AM - 01:15 PM United Women in Faith
 Fellowship Hall 
Monday, June 17, 2024 
12:00 PM - 02:00 PM TN Voices - SOCAT
 Library & Fellowship Hall 
07:00 PM - 08:30 PM Scouts Troop 10  
 Community Room 
Tuesday, June 18, 2024 
05:00 PM - 06:00 PM Community Café
 Fellowship Hall 
Wednesday, June 19, 2024 
12:00 PM - 12:30 PM Midweek Communion 
 Main Sanctuary 
12:00 PM - 01:00 PM Inter-Agency Council
 Community Room 
06:00 PM - 07:00 PM Choir Rehearsal
 Main Sanctuary 
06:00 PM - 08:00 PM United Methodist Youth 
 Youth Room 
07:00 PM - 08:00 PM Church Council 
 Conference Room  
Friday, June 21, 2024 
05:30 PM - 06:00 PM Alcoholics Anonymous
 Community Room 
Sunday, June 23, 2024 
10:30 AM - 11:30 AM Worship Service
 Main Sanctuary 
12:00 PM - 01:30 PM Bible Fellowship
 Youth Room 
Monday, June 24, 2024 
07:00 PM - 08:30 PM Scouts Troop 10
 Community Room 
Tuesday, June 25, 2024 
05:00 PM - 06:00 PM Community Café
 Fellowship Hall 
Wednesday, June 26, 2024 
06:00 PM - 07:00 PM Choir Rehearsal
 Main Sanctuary 
06:00 PM - 08:00 PM United Methodist Youth
 Youth Room 
Friday, June 28, 2024 
05:30 PM - 06:00 PM Alcoholics Anonymous
 Community Room 
Sunday, June 30, 2024 
10:30 AM - 11:30 AM Worship Service
 Main Sanctuary 
12:00 PM - 01:30 PM Bible Fellowship
 Youth Room 
01:00 PM - 07/06/24 Youth Mission Trip
 Princeton, KY 

June  2024 
Please visit the official calendar at 1umcm.com for updates/changes! 



  143 College Street 
   Mailing Address:   
   P O Box 157 
   Madisonville, TN 37354 
   Phone/Text:  (423) 442-2471 
   1umcm.com 

Sunday Worship Time at 10:30 AM In-Person and Online. Youth on Wednesdays at 6:00 PM 

Save the Date! 
Vacation Bible School (VBS) will be held on Sunday, July 21st– Thursday July 25th. 

We are excited to be partnering once again with Madisonville Presbyterian Church.   


